
!  

!  

I hope everyone has survived all the recent snow? Spring is just around the corner and no doubt our 
horses are feeling sprightly. 
  
We have already had a busy few months in 2018 – our residential camp at Pontispool took place and 
we have received lots of positive feedback yet again – thank you to Shanice Walton for organising!!  
  
As a committee we have been looking into ways of raising very much needed funds.  The money the 
club raises helps to pay for the teams to compete at both the area and championship events.  So 
please do support any club competitions/social events as all money goes straight back into the club.  
If anyone has any ideas for fundraisers, please do let one of the committee know and we can have a 
look in to the idea. 
  
I would also like to take this opportunity to thank Jo Webley for all she has done whilst being on the 
committee, she has decided to step down.  We now have an opening for a new member to join the 
committee.  The role will involve booking instructors/venues and organising all the rallies.  If you 
believe you have the skills and have the time, please do contact myself.  
  
Happy riding!! 
  
Kate x 

 

 

2018 Area 9 qualifiers kicked off with the Novice show jumping at Tumpy Green Equestrian Centre on 
January 21st. 

The riding club had 2 teams of 4 entered. Unfortunately by the day of the competition we were down 
a rider in each team, meaning all the riders performances counted… No pressure! 

Despite 2 riders going clear in round one (Shanice Walton on Missy & Jill McFarland on Basil), it 
wasn’t enough to put us in the placings. Spirits were high however despite the weather, and I think 
everyone who rode enjoyed taking part.  
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Details on all current rallies can be found on the riding club website 
www.bdrc.org.uk and on Equo. 

SAVE THE DATE: BDRC QUIZ Friday March 23rd 2018 at Falfield Village Hall. 
Tickets £5/pp via equo. Any questions please email Justine on 

jjackman70@gmail.com or text 07817923875

AREA 9 SHOW JUMPING 
QUALIFIERS
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February 4th was the Intermediate qualifiers, again at Tumpy Green. This time we managed to pull 
one team together to jump the 90cm.  Another mixed bag with not all the ponies jumping the way we 
know they can! Aimee Conlon achieved a lovely clear round in round one. Despite poles down from 
the rest of the team we managed to secure a 4th place rosette. 

Big thank you to all the competitors. We now put these great efforts behind us and look forward to the 
summer! 

!  

After a long winter of galloping around the countryside and jumping rather rustic fences out hunting, I 
thought Gizmo and I ought to do something more civilised (and warm) and so I booked onto a 
Gymnastic Jumping rally with Rachael Sheldon at Kites Nest. For those of you who haven’t met 

MY RALLY OUTING



Gizmo, he’s a little ex Kings Troop pocket rocket who is blind in his left eye, so angled fences are 
always a challenge! 
  
We arrived at the arena and warmed up and then started off with angled trot poles across the school 
to a small fence, which were then popped up to a line of small fences. Gizmo coped with this 
surprisingly well. My main challenge was keeping him straight over the last as he anticipated the turn 
at the end!! After this we played around with some skinnies and a small corner on the short side of 
the arena. We successfully navigated these without too much drama, but when they were popped up 
a few holes Gizmo had a shock as he came into the corner fence from his blind side and darted out 
to one side promptly dropping me unceremoniously in front of it – lesson learnt: SIT UP! Second time 
in he popped it lovely and we went on to do a little course to finish. 
  
Having not done any collected work for a good few months I was really pleased with his attitude and 
how much confidence he got from the rally, so big thanks to Rachael for supporting us as always! 
Onwards and upwards to the next rally, they are always great confidence boosters and a great fun 
way to do something a little different. Carrie-Anne Dailly 

 

  

The sun was shining and after a few unfortunate changes we were ready to go. Leyland Court is 
always freezing and I normally turn blue so I was wrapped up ready this time! 

The night before was cold so there were a few worries about the state of the arenas at Leyland Court 
and if they would freeze or not. But on arrival SVRC who were organising had everything in hand and 
were even putting grit down over the odd bit of ice. 

This year the arenas were set up so the Judges cars were blocking the *scary end* which helped a 
lot of horses from across the area.This competition consists of four team members each riding a 
different test (Prelim, 2 x Novice and an Elementary), with the lowest score not counting towards the 
ribbons. 
  
We had managed to send 4 teams and 3 Medium Individuals. A massive thank you to Teresa 
Ventimiglia for stepping in at the very last minute with her horse Cee Bee. 
  
We had some lovely members complete some fabulous tests and I hope everyone was very pleased 
with what they achieved on the day. Some of the results were: 
  
Andrea Cox – 4th Elementary 
Sarah Couzens -6th Elementary 
Andrea Cox – 6th Medium 
Aimee Conlon – 1st Prelim and qualifying for the Championships 
Polly Fews – 6th Prelim 
  

Carrie and Gizmo in Action

AREA 9 DRESSAGE 
SUMMERHOUSE EC



Unfortunately we had no team place but everyone rode fantastically! A big well done to everyone and 
a massive thank you from myself for being fab and for competing for the club. 
  
The next Dressage Area Competition will be the Dressage to Music at Burrows Court on 10th June. If 
you are interested please complete the form on our website.  

Lucy Baggs 
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We have just returned from another fabulous club camp organised brilliantly by Shanice at 
Pontispool.  4 days of fun, great company, food, drink, laughs and a few spills! 

We arrived on the Wednesday; Shanice by transporter as her lorry broke down (not an ideal start for 
our leader!). Many of us braved the gallops or hacked to try to settle our excited ponies.  This had a 
mixture of results. I did some lovely dressage moves on Porridge and a full spin at canter when we 
saw a scary bird; full marks to my wing women Helen and Lettie who too stayed put and were so 
supportive of my young horse!   That night the Charity Auction was very successful. Hosted by our 
amazing auctioneer, Sue Palfrey. everything sold and the Grand Total was £559.50. 

Thursday, Friday and Saturday brought a mixture of XC, Gridwork and stressage with 3 amazing 
instructors; Rachel, Tanya and Kate. Fabulous pictures and memories were captured by Fiona 
Crawford.  We all achieved something and had great fun and banter doing it.   I would like to thank 
Vicky Stacey, my new bestie as she is an A&E consultant (and any who knows me knows I could 
employ one full time) for stitching me up when I had a freak accident and fell from the luton in my 
lorry on Friday night and split my chin and face open.  She was a star and I still went XC on Saturday 
and had a great time! 

We are lucky to be part of such a great club full of supportive people who know how to enjoy 
themselves.  We had a complete mixture of horses and people and abilities, but supported by great 
instructors, we were all catered for. Thanks to everyone who made 2018 a great camp.  Mel Tegg 
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• Please don’t forget you are always welcome to send in your horsey news and photos for us to 
share with all the BDRC members via the E Bulletin. Just drop an email with attachments to Justine 
Jackman on jjackman70@gmail.com. 

RESIDENTIAL CAMP 
PONTISPOOL 

ANY OTHER NEWS
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• Keep attending rallies and putting your names forward for teams! 

• Make every effort to complete your hours 

• And finally….. be safe and keep enjoying your horses :)  

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY: 
BDRC QUIZ 

FRIDAY 23 MARCH 2018 
7PM 

FALFIELD VILLAGE HALL 
Tickets are only £5/pp and it is open to BDRC members, friends and families. 

Tickets can now be paid for on the door as well as via equo or BACS. There will 
be a bar, raffle and lots of fun guaranteed! Please come and support your club. 

We would love to see members new and old :) 

BDRC Committee 

Kate Nichols  
Club Role: Chair

Tel: 07789 722116 
Email: mkatenichols@aol.com

Lucy Baggs: 
Club Role: Vice Chair

Tel: 07984873322 
Email: lucy.baggs@btinternet.com

Jill McFarland 
Club Role: Secretary

Tel: 07879 218944 
Email: jill.geoff@btinternet.com

Sally Thorne 
Club Role: Treasurer

Tel: 07773 081303 
Email: sally.thorne@blueyonder.co.uk

Carrie Dailly 
Club Role: Membership

Tel: 07834 535679 
Email: carrie.dailly@hotmail.co.uk

Justine Jackman 
Club Role: Newsletter Co-ordinator

Tel: 07817 923875 
Email: jjackman70@gmail.com

Jo Dyer 
Club Role: Team Manager

Tel: 07876 440220 
Email: jlpharris@hotmail.com
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